Administrative Council Meeting Minutes
April 18, 2016
Attendees:  Dr. Michael Galyean, Dr. Cindy Akers, Dr. David Weindorf, Dr. Michael Ballou, Jane Piercy, Norman Martin, Dr. Phil Johnson, Dr. Scott Burris, Dr. Mike Orth, Dr. Charles Klein, Eric Bernard, Dr. Mark Wallace, and Dr. Eric Hequet.
1. Minutes from the April 18, 2016 Administrative Council meeting were approved as distributed.

2. Dr. Galyean welcomed Eric Bernard to the Administrative Council.  Prof. Bernard is the new chair for the Department of Landscape Architecture.

3. Dr. Galyean asked the department chairs to please encourage faculty and graduate students to book travel arrangements early if at all possible to avoid extra charges.  He also reminded them to look into rental vs. personal auto use and put some guidelines in place for faculty to follow.

4. Dr. Akers reported that the curriculum committee has come up with a draft agenda for the 2016 Faculty Retreat.  She did not have the agenda with her but will e-mail it out later today.

5. The outcome of the balloting for the 2016-17 Faculty Awards was discussed.  The nominees will be contacted at a later date with instructions on what is required and when to submit their nomination.
OTHER

Dr. Hequet announced that their last Research Assistant Professor search has been completed.  Dr. Yong Sig Kim will begin on September 1st.  The Crop Ecophysiology/Precision Ag position has been filled by Dr. Wenxuan Guo, and he will also be here for a September 1st start date.  The Soil Ecology/Biochemistry position is in salary negotiations and will hopefully be completed soon.  The Plant Breeding position has been re-opened, and Dr. de los Reyes will chair the search.  PSS completed their Graduate Program review last week and per the report they received everything was good but they do have a few things they need to work on and make some changes.  The PSS Advisory Board will meet next week and the outcome of the Graduate Program Review is on the agenda.
Jane reported their office renovations are coming along nicely, but they are still saying it will have a September completion date.  Jane and Dr. Orth will be going to San Antonio tomorrow to attend the annual SALE Scholarship meeting.

Dr. Scott Burris (substituting for Dr. Fraze) announced they have completed their Ag Ed (Dr. John Rayfield) and Ag Com (Dr. Nan Li) searches.  Dr. Fraze and several of the faculty in AE&C will be leaving this week for Kansas City to attend the AAAE National Conference.
Dr. Johnson indicated they have also completed their search for the Emabeth Thompson Professorship in Risk Management.  Dr. Stephen Devadoss will begin August 1st.  He also mentioned they have a bid into the Physical Plant to remodel their conference room and are waiting to hear back on that.  The sump pump has been installed and will hopefully keep water out of the basement.
Prof. Bernard reported he attended the LA senior presentations at the Pavilion.  The seniors all did a very nice job, even with the interruption by the maintenance workers power spraying the outside and windows and water spewing in on some of the projects.  Prof. Bernard was very impressed with the students’ work and noted that most of them already have very good jobs.
Dr. Ballou stated he and the deans are currently in the process of interviewing candidates for the Grants Administrator/Editor position, to replace Ann Ulmer.  He hopes to have it filled soon.  He reported the number of grant proposals for the college is still down compared with previous years; however, he noted one cause could be that restricted research expenditures are up.  He asked the department chairs to please encourage their faculty to continue to look for grant opportunities.  Dr. Ballou also asked the chairs to send him names of any faculty member, graduate, or undergraduate student who receives an award through a professional organization.  They are wanting to keep track of these, and he will report them to the VPR’s office.  The PSS Graduate Review has been completed.
Dr. Akers passed out the current apps/admits report as well as the scholarship report.  She asked the chairs to please send letters to those who have been offered scholarships, and she can help obtain addresses if needed.  Also, the college is up on the number of admits confirmed compared with last year at this time, but the university as a whole is down slightly.  She expects this to change over the next few months.  Dr. Akers also reported that she has completed three interviews for the new diversity position and plans to make an offer soon.  

Dr. Akers also noted that back in 2008 CASNR degree programs dropped to 120 hours.  It seems, however, that the Higher Education Coordinating Board never received the paperwork for three of our programs to make this change.  Genevieve Durham DeCesaro in the Office of the Provost is working on finding out what we need to do to proceed.  She also reported that while she is out of the office on her study abroad trip, Dr. Mike Ballou will be handling the TracDat Assessments.  You will need to forward your reports to him by June 1st.

Dr. Orth reported that they have hired a new director for the Equestrian Center, Jennifer Brazil, who will begin her duties June 13th.  Their second companion animal faculty member, Dr. Nathan Hall, will begin June 1st and they will interview a candidate next month for the equine companion animal position.  He also noted the beef grazing position to replace Sara Trojan, has been posted.  Dr. Orth also stated the new chlorine water system at the Equestrian Center is not working and they cannot begin building the new addition to the UTRC until they have chlorinated water.
Dr. Weindorf announced they have completed the soil microbial ecology/biochemistry search and will make an offer to a candidate soon.  There has been an infestation of rodents at the New Deal farm because of a large amount of peanuts that were being stored there.  After removing the peanuts and waste, they are currently working with a pest control company to remove the rodents.  Dr. Weindorf has been in discussions with Dr. Annie Sobel regarding a company called “DroneBlocks,” which has a significant interest in agricultural applications/software for drones.  They would like to partner with us and Frenship High School.  The ESBII plans are still in developmental stages.  Two items that have come up for discussion is housing for visiting researchers and transportation to remote sites for graduate students or anyone else that is here without a vehicle.  Dr. Weindorf indicated he will be leaving for China to visit with some universities regarding enhancing our study abroad programs there.
Dr. Wallace reported that some remodeling of an office and a couple of classrooms for NRM has begun.  He also announced Dr. Tim Grabowski would be leaving the COOP UNIT to take on the director’s position at the COOP UNIT in Hawaii.  It will most likely be two years before we can get his position replaced.  NRM, in conjunction with NMSU will be hosting a Sustainable Rangelands Symposium on June 6th and 7th that will be held at the National Ranching Heritage Center.
